Girdwood Public Safety Advisory Committee

January 7, 2019
 Minutes Final

7PM Call to order, Mandy Hawes, Co-Chair
The Girdwood Board of Supervisors, its committees, and subcommittees are subject to the Alaska Open Meetings Act as found in Alaska Statute 44.62.310 and Anchorage Municipal Code1.25 - Public Meetings.

Quorum confirmed. 
Guy Wade is excused.
Jim Hunt, City Manager of Whittier, is attending.

Agenda Approved for January 7, 2019 meeting 

KW/MO
Minutes Approved from December 3, 2018 meeting
KW/MO
Announcements/Introductions/Presentation:
Girdwood Bear Aware (Alayna DuPont):  Alayna updates PSAC that the group has been working on branding, getting an email account and website set up, and has produced a logo. They’ll be opening facebook and Instagram accounts soon, and plan to have a community meeting sometime this spring to gather more members and begin community engagement.  MOA has received GBOS resolution regarding requirement of bear resistant trash containers and/or storage of trash in Girdwood, and is working on this as well as cleanup of existing ordinances, other neighborhood’s requests for stricter ordinances regarding bear feeding/trash handling. Assembly can pass this type of ordinance without it going to a public vote.   They are working on signs and materials for placement/distribution this summer and are working with the school and the USFS. They plan to have contact available for resources thru email, facebook and Instagram, and will work with WPD directly as well.
Assignment of PSAC Co-Chairs for 2019: tabled for February meeting.
Public Safety Reports:
WPD Update (WPD Chief Robert Baty)
Stats are received for December.  New Year’s Eve was relatively quiet, WPD had 3 officers staffing Girdwood for the night.  Statewide phone issue recently revealed a shortcoming in the general phone number going immediately to voicemail. This is being resolved.  New officer, Preston Stotts, has just joined WPD.  He brings 18+ years of experience to the department.  WPD is working with Kyle on parking issues, including a trailer that moved in by the ball field.  Chief introduces Jim Hunt, Whittier City Manager, who was most recently Seward City Manager.

Group discusses that Whittier service has been a good match for Girdwood. Group discusses possibility of an auxiliary or reserve group.  Currently John Casselman is on hand to fill in at special events or high volume dates.  Chief Baty is interested in learning more from people who are interested in serving in this capacity.  Item last month involving dispatching issue comes down to the value of having Cordova dispatchers come to Whittier and Girdwood to learn more about the area and service providers here.
Margaret and Robert to finalize the consolidation of calls into a report that will accurately represent the volume and types of calls that WPD is responding to.  This report will be ready for the February PSAC meeting.

GFR Update (Chief Michelle Weston)

GFR responded to 465 calls through 2018, and 4 calls on New Year’s Eve, but no transports.  One of the NYE calls was likely drugging of an individual at a local bar. 35 members are on staff, 4 probationary members will become full members in January. 

Other concerns:

· Airport access for fire dept:  Both snow plowing and actual road access/turnaround are of concern. New hangar does not have fire suppression system and providing water to fight fire would require turnaround.  

· DOT meeting in December discussed the bike path sweeps and adding identifiers to the pullouts on the Seward Highway so that people in the pull outs know where they are when they call for assistance. 
· Working with dispatch regarding abandoned vehicle calls in Turnagain Pass.  

· Staffing concerns, ongoing need for Girdwood based GFR members.
Girdwood Public Safety Advisory Committee is a sub-committee to the Girdwood Board of Supervisors

Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
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Additional discussion regarding Emergency Preparedness is addressed under topic #2.

GBOS Public Safety Supervisor report (Robert Snitzer): no report
Public Safety Outreach Opportunities/Events:

ASD winter break ends

MON Jan 7


Back to school
MLK holiday 


MON Jan 21


No school

Hot Dog & Ski Bunny Party
FRI & SAT Jan 25 & 26

Sitzmark event PM
Anchorage and Fairbanks break
FRI-SUN March 8-17

No school
Spring Carnival


FRI-SUN April 12-14

Resort Event
Slush Cup


SAT April 13 4PM

Resort Event

Motor Musher Weekend (T)
FRI-SUN April 26-28

Resort Event


Old Business:

1) Review existing contract with WPD to provide service outline for WPD and APD proposals
Review statistics from WPD: spreadsheet provided for activity YTD.
Copies of existing contract provided and are on the GBOS website.
Group agrees to review specifically Appendix A, B, and C and Part 1 of the contract to review items that should be added or deleted, such as:

Adding Parking enforcement and address how it will be achieved with Anchorage Parking Authority.

Change language regarding 911 services, as this has evolved since contract was written.

Term of contract – consider longer contract span, possibly 5 years.  

Group agrees that PSAC and Whittier Chief and City Manager will review contract and provide redline documents to discuss at the Feb 4 meeting. 
PSAC to hold a work session between now and Feb 4 to accomplish this task.
It would be helpful to have letters of support for continued Whittier Police Service from the community.
2) Review Community Emergency Plan status
· Emergency Shelter location 
Girdwood School is designated in the current plan, however no agreement exists with ASD for this.

Other possible locations are the Daylodge, community room, maybe other public buildings.

· Disaster Relief Team

Red Cross trained, locally available volunteers able to provide Red Cross credit card for food, gas, accommodations based on specific circumstances.

· Emergency Shelter Managers

Red Cross trained, locally available volunteer to work in groups of 2, to oversee shelter operations. 
· Disaster relief materials
materials currently stored at the school are adequate only for school use.  
Michelle has secured a trailer for storage of materials, now working on grants to purchase materials.

New business: None
Public Comment: None
Other Business & Roundtable Comments from the Board:
3) Girdwood Grassroots concerns:
· Bears (Girdwood Bear Aware) – previously discussed
· Response to request for Alyeska Highway directional signage. No progress, Mandy will seek alternate contact with DOT.  It is understood that a plan for this change exists, but there has been no response from DOT.
Adjourn 8:10PM
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